Minutes Ansty Village Meeting Monday 18th May 2015 6.30pm at St James’s Church Ansty
1.Election of Chair- Chair Margaret Thompson as Chair for Ansty Parish Council

2.Apologies for absence- Cllr Julia Davies, Sam Wiggs, Keith Parker and Caroline Plumtre

3. Present – Cllr Juliette Foy, Cllr Morwenna Brewer, Cllr Ben Ridley and members of the public  Mr & Mrs Baker, Lesley Simm, Rob Wilkinson, Sarah Frater, James Thompson, Julie Ridley
4. Declaration of Interest. None
5.Minutes from 2013 An error on date  was altered and signed by Chair.
6.Police Report. Gravestone damage and break in of garden shed. No suspects for break in and probable accident with respect to gravestone. 
7.Josie Green Report. 
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Wiltshire Council (WC ) spends over £900 million each year to provide 350 services.
Those services are very diverse and due to the Government cut of their budget savings need to be found. Last year £25.5 m of savings were achieved.

For the 4th year following WC's share of the Council Tax was not increased. Fire and Rescue, the Police and PC's precept were increased. More people are in debt on CT than on their credit card payments.

The Core Strategy (that replaces the Local Plan for planning policy )was adopted in January. The Inspector advised that the number of dwellings across Wiltshire until 2026 be increased from 39k to 42k. Since 2006 16.500 have already been built and there are commitments of a further 20.300 up until 2026. 90 Gypsy and Traveller pitches need to be identified and the village boundaries have been removed except those villages that are categorised as larger villages. Several Neighbourhood Plans are being drawn up across Wiltshire.  

Over 6k planning applications were determined last year.

In Wiltshire £800m is spent on Health and Social care each year. Wiltshire has 15% of older people above that of other Counties in the UK; as the demand increases due to an ageing population, inflation and an increasing population hard decisions have to be made. Currently there are no delayed discharges in Salisbury Hospital due to the lack of social care provision and 2 residential homes have been built in Devizes and Warminster in the last year. The Help to live at Home service is settling down after a shaky start, but we need to keep a close eye on it to ensure it is working well to enable those who require to remain in their own homes amongst their family and friends are able to do so.

Local Authorities also have the responsibility for Public Health.

4k military personnel and their dependants are due back by 2020. 

The University Technical College is progressing well, this will enable students who currently have been travelling outside of the County for further education to cut down on travel, time and expense; the Police have relocated from their Headquarters to the Bourne Hill Offices. 

Porton Science Park will bring 2,000 job opportunities to the area and the number of Apprenticeships are rising.

After a slow start the superfast Broad Band project is progressing. 44,000 premises across Wiltshire now have access to fibre BB and 91% of Wiltshire residents should expect broadband speeds of 24 mps and above, by the end of March 2016.

£21m for maintenance with a further £8m for pothole repair has been allocated each year for the next 4 years. As 2014 was the first year I hope to see some obvious improvement and also in the workmanship of any work completed. £1m was spent on Flood prevention measures last year.

Various work I have been involved with are the Footpath and ROW improvements, replacement fingerposts, First Aid courses, grant applications, planning and changes to the licensing regime.

The Garden Waste collections, where a charge of £40 has been introduced, will commence on June 15th. 91% have signed up to the service to enable it to be viable. 51% of our household waste is recycled but this figure needs to increase. A new spec' for the contract in 2017 includes further types of plastic for recycling. Further communications to households about recycling will be coming soon. There is a big move on litter collection. Further education is required so that this horrid abuse is done away with.

A £100k saving as a result of WC going paperless has enabled the Youth service to be maintained.

£25m each year is spent on Transport.  Schools, Rural buses and for those that have special needs an require one to one transport is very expensive. The changes to conceessionary fares brought in last year means that the free travel is available after 9:30am.

The carparking fees and charges were reviewed last year. Small changes are to be made including the on street parking being increased to half an hour replacing the quarter of an hour and Culver Street will remain as Free After 3.pm.
8.Robert Baker May Day Report. A very successful event this year with good attendance.
Money raised by May Day:-


2015 



2014 

Bar

£917.00


£595.36
Plants

£406.00


£479.95
Tuckshop
£85.36



nil
Ansty Goodies
£196.21


£95.75



Raffle

£220.14


£171.00
Food

£60.00



£40.00
Less Expenses -£1393.04

Profit

£1012.75
The bank balance at end of financial year for 2015 is £2524.89

Money is to be kept for the maintenance of the maypole. A  huge thanks was given to Helen Forshaw for her work on the plant stall.  Helen is now standing down from running this stall and a new replacement needs to be appointed. Thanks were also extended to the Morgans and May Queen.  Cllr Juliette Foy thanked Robert Baker and Jackie Oborne for doing a great job. The issue of traffic will need to be addressed for next year.

10.BKV Chair Margaret Thompson announced that the Best Kept Village Shield is displayed at Ansty Pick Your Own. This trophy will have to be returned. The latest application for BKV  has awarded the village with 10 bags compost.
Rubbish – If anyone sees rubbish please pick it up.

11. Roads/Highways.  Coombe Lane has been resurfaced which is a good result. A large lorry got stuck on Coombe Lane. This road appears to be on Satellite Navigation systems though it is unsuitable for large vehicles. Chair Margaret Thompson has written to Highways asking for a meeting and to find out about lorry/van sizes and possibly put up signage to avoid problems on the narrow roads.  Chair suggested this topic could be published in The Villager. There are safety issues as a car drove into the pond.  
Pot holes  There is  a large one on the road to waterloo  fram
Ditch – the barriers have caused water logging and silt build up. The barriers need removing.
Unofficial layby-  Lesley Simm that it is more than a pothole and the edge of the road has been eaten away.  There is a lot of tyre damage this should be reported to the Wiltshire Council website.
Query about Cats Eyes on A30

Salt – there is enough stock

Flood monitor is Brian Hamshere

12. Public Queries. There is an advance weather warning that it is going to be a very cold winter. 
Footpaths:- stile is to be repaired by Rob Wilkinson on footpath inth ediretcion of  Horwood Farm and Owens Cottage.   Late Summer ramblers are welcome to help out with clearing.
End of meeting 7.20pm

Date of next meeting 7th September 2015

